
The Essex County Council (West Stockwell Street, East Stockwell Street, 

Maidenburgh Street and George Street, Colchester)  

(Prohibition of Motor Vehicles) Order 202* 

 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 

Following the Temporary Traffic Restrictions installed in Colchester High Street as part 
of the Covid response,  adjustments were made to the access restrictions for the Dutch 
Quarter.   
 
Upon subsequent review of these restrictions, it was identified that the legal 
restrictions on access to West and  East Stockwell Streets, George Street and 
Maidenburgh Street were not in accordance with the measures on the ground.   
 
This proposal allows the cycle and e-scooter access which is clearly intended but is 
technically restricted by the current Traffic Regulation Order.  


